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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INT. NO. 1085-B 
COMMITTEE: Women and Gender Equity 

	TITLE: In relation to civil legal services for domestic violence survivors who are a party to a divorce proceeding
	Sponsors: Council Members Treyger, Cumbo,  Ampry-Samuel, Koslowitz, Holden, Adams, Ayala, Brannan, Gibson, Rose, Maisel, Rivera, Rosenthal, Kallos, and Chin 


	SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION:  Proposed Int. No. 1085-B would require the Office of the Civil Justice Coordinator (“Coordinator”) to establish a two-year pilot program to provide free brief legal assistance and full legal representation to domestic violence survivors in divorce proceedings. In establishing the program, the Coordinator would convene a working group by February 15, 2022, which would consult with service providers and produce a report with recommendations for the pilot program by May 15, 2022. The Coordinator would then be required to identify designated organizations to provide legal representation and establish the pilot program by September 1, 2022. The working group would then produce two subsequent reports: (1) a progress report on the number and types of cases and fees, to be submitted by April 1, 2023, and (2) a final report with additional assessments of the pilot and recommendations for potentially expanding the pilot, to be completed by November 1, 2024. Finally, ENDGBV would also be required to work with the Coordinator to offer trauma-informed training and create outreach related to the availability of the program by September 1, 2022. 


	EFFECTIVE DATE: This bill would take effect immediately. 

	FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2023

	FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT: 
	

	Effective FY22
	FY Succeeding
Effective FY23
	Fiscal
Impact FY24
	Full Fiscal Impact FY25

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-) 
	$0
	$525,180
	$700,240
	$175,060

	Net
	$0
	$525,180
	$700,240
	$175,060




	IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.

	IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is estimated that the pilot program would offer free legal services, both counseling and representation to approximately five percent of matrimonial cases involving domestic violence each year. The total annual cost to engage a not-for profit legal services provider would be approximately $700,240, and $50,000 to conduct an outreach campaign. 

	SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: General Fund

	SOURCE OF INFORMATION:     Legal Aid Society 
                                                  New York City Council Finance Division



	ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:	Eisha Wright, Unit Head
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY: 	Regina Poreda Ryan, Deputy Director
					Stephanie Ruiz, Assistant Counsel
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY:  This legislation was introduced to the Council on August 8, 2018 as Intro. No. 1085 and was referred to the Committee on Women and Gender Equity (Committee). The Committee held a hearing on October 24, 2018 and the bill was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended twice, and the most recently amended version, Proposed Int. No. 1085-B, will be considered by the Committee at a hearing on December 8, 2021. Upon successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Int. No. 1085-B will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on December 9, 2021.
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